
 

Burlington Planning and Building Department 
PO Box 5013, 426 Brant St., Burlington, Ontario L7R 3Z6                               www.burlington.ca 

 

Community 
Consultation 
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Rezoning Application for 2477 Queensway Drive 

File:  520-08/16 
 

Date:   Tuesday, October 18, 2016 
Time:   7:00 PM 
Place:  Best Western Plus Hotel 
 2412 Queensway Drive 

To submit written comments, or for more 
information, please contact:  

Thomas Douglas  
Planner, Development Review & Heritage 
e-mail:  thomas.douglas@burlington.ca 
phone:  905-335-7600 ext. 7811 
 
 
 
 
mail:  see below 
 

  
 
 
 
 

 
The City of Burlington invites you to attend a Neighbourhood Meeting where you can learn more about this 
planning application, ask questions, and share your comments. 

Proposal: 

A Planning application has been made to 
amend the Zoning By-law regulations for a 
property at 2477 Queensway Drive, in order 
to permit a daycare centre in addition to 
existing permitted uses. 

More information about this application is 
available at 
www.burlington.ca/2477queensway.  

You are invited to submit written comments 
about the proposed development to the City 
of Burlington.  Your comments will be 
considered by the Planning Department when we make our 
recommendation to the Development & Infrastructure 
Committee of Council to approve or refuse the application.  
Your comments will form an appendix to a staff report 
about the proposed rezoning which will be posted on the 
City’s web site.  Notice of the Development & Infrastructure 
Committee public meeting to consider the applications will 
be sent to you later on.   

Your written comments should be submitted by:   November 1, 2016 
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Site Summary: 
Official Plan Designation:  
The subject property is designated “Business Corridor”, as shown on Schedule B of the Official Plan. This designation 
is intended to permit a wide range of employment uses including office, industrial, and related uses. A site-specific 
policy also permits the sale of antiques, reproduction furniture, and decorative accessories on the subject property. 
A day care centre is considered an Institutional Use, and as such is permitted within areas designated Business 
Corridor only after completion of studies to identify and address potential sources of hazard from from existing 
industrial uses in the vicinity, as well as an assessment of compatibility with existing industrial facilities in the area.  
The subject property is also a designated heritage property under the Ontario Heritage Act; the Official Plan 
contains policies to regulate development and preserve cultural heritage resources. 
The proposal to permit a day care centre on the subject property conforms to the policies of the Official Plan. 

Zoning By-Law Designation:  
The subject property is zoned BC1-266, which is a Business Corridor zone with a site-specific regulation (266) that 
permits the sale of antiques, reproduction furniture, and decorative accessories. The underlying BC1 zone permits a 
variety of Industrial, Office, Hospitality, Automotive, and some Retail and Service Commercial uses. This zone does 
not permit Institutional uses such as daycares; therefore,the applicant has applied to amend the Zoning By-law and 
has submitted the necessary studies identified in the Official Plan policies discussed above. 

Property Size:  0.3 ha 

Surrounding Land Uses: 

 South:  Queensway Drive, beyond which is a vacant property zoned for high-density residential uses 

 East:  Guelph Line, beyond which are a variety of office and industrial uses 

 North:  QEW highway interchange regulated by the Ministry of Transportation of Ontario (MTO) 

 West:  Queensway Drive, beyond which are a variety of retail uses, hotels, and detached homes 

Personal information is collected under the authority of the Planning Act, R.S.O. 1990, c. P. 13 and may be contained in an 
appendix of a staff report, published in the meeting agenda, delegation list and/or the minutes of the public meeting and made 
part of the public record. The City collects this information in order to make informed decisions on the relevant issues and to 
ƴƻǘƛŦȅ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘ ǇŀǊǘƛŜǎ ƻŦ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭΩǎ ŘŜŎƛǎƛƻƴǎΦ  It may also be used to serve notice of an Ontario Municipal Board hearing.  
Names and addresses contained in submitted letters and other information will be available to the public, unless the individual 
expressly requests the City to remove their personal information.  The disclosure of this information is governed by the Municipal 
Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act, R.S.O. 1990, c.M. 56. Questions about this collection and disclosure should 
be directed to:  Coordinator of Development Review, Planning   (905) 335-7642 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Please note that if you do not send in written comments about the application or speak at the public meeting, 
you may not be able to appeal the decision of Council to the Ontario Municipal Board or appear as a Party to 
any future Hearing about this issue. For more information about this matter, including information about 
preserving your appeal rights, contact Thomas Douglas using the contact information above. 
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